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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 
MARQUETTE UNIVERSITY POLICE DEPARTMENT 

ADVISORY BOARD   
 

November 20, 2019 
 

A meeting of the Marquette University Police Department (MUPD) Advisory Board was called to 
order in Eckstein Hall (Law School), Room 255, 1215 W. Michigan St. in Milwaukee, WI on 
Wednesday, November 20, 2019 at 3:29 p.m. Due and timely notice of the meeting, an agenda and 
draft minutes from the previous meeting were provided by email to each member of the Board in 
advance of the meeting. Notice of the meeting was also posted on the MUPD Advisory Board 
website. The meeting was open to the public. 
 
!"##$%&##' Board members present in person at the meeting were Michael O’Hear, Chair of the 
Board and Professor, Marquette University Law School; Dr. Meghan Stroshine, Vice Chair of the 
Board and Associate Professor in Social & Cultural Sciences, Klingler College of Arts and 
Sciences; Keith Stanley, Executive Director of Avenues West and Near West Side Partners; and 
Sara Manjee, President of Marquette University Student Government (MUSG). Board member 
Jenna Goeb was absent; filling in for her was Carol Trecek, Director of Continuing Education and 
Alumni Relations, Marquette University Dental School. Non-Board Members present at the 
meeting included Edith Hudson, MUPD Chief; Jeff Kranz, Assistant MUPD Chief; Katie Berigan, 
MUPD Captain; Kevin Conway, Associate Director of University Communication; and Jeff 
Kipfmueller, Senior Associate General Counsel (as legal counsel to the Board).  
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8. Operations. 
a. Recent shooting outside the Milwaukee Public Library. This occurred about a half 

block from Straz Tower, and it did not involve MU students or personnel. MUPD 
immediately sent a text message and locked down Straz Tower. MUPD also sent 
the rest of campus a safety alert. The lockdown was lifted about 15 minutes later, 
once information was obtained showing where the suspect was heading. It took 
about five minutes from the time the shots were fired to the lockdown of Straz 
Tower. 

b. Missing Graduate Student. This case was publicized on campus. MUPD’s initial 
investigation suggested that this was not a “missing person” and that the student 
had voluntarily left the area. The Marquette community provided assistance with 
this case and the student returned home safely.  

c. Online Threat. A student posted a concerning video online suggesting violence. The 
student who filmed the video was in custody about five minutes after MUPD 
learned of this incident. The student who was filmed in the video was in MUPD 
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by Mr. Stanley, Chief Hudson responded that most of the thefts are not being caused by 
people living in the Rescue Mission.  

11. Dr. Stroshine asked about the type of training that MUPD officers receive, in relation to 
mental illness. Chief Hudson indicated that all officers are CIT-trained. (This refers to 
“crisis intervention training.”) MUPD will be providing trauma-informed care training to 
its officers in January 2020.  
 

C1D#*@$%">>,(.)' A guest asked about MUPD handing out cards to students which can help 
educate them about 


